Westchester County Continuum of Care Partnership for the Homeless
Monthly Meeting Minutes

January 11, 2012

Attendees: Karl Bertrand (Co-Chair), Annette Peters-Ruvolo (Co-Chair), Paul Anderson-Winchell, Mary DeVivo, Yoav Spiegel, Philippa Seltzer, John DiPirro, Meghan O’Keefe, Rachel Wasserman, Howard Charton, Stephaniee Bennett, Dahlia Austin, Pat Harper, Kiron Dawkins, Danielle Scholar, Alcia Hall

	Topic #1:
	Discussion:

	Announcements/Updates
	· Annette Peters-Ruvolo, Co-Chair, opened the meeting.

· HUD announced that Westchester County CoC renewals have been approved.

· Annette explained that DCMH, as part of their monitoring site visit procedures, is adding a resident interview. She offered that any other grantee interested in seeing the forms DCMH is using can contact her for copies. 

· Mary DeVivo announced her retirement from DCMH. Mary’s last day is scheduled to be 2/3/12. She plans to begin employment at HDSW on 2/7/12. 

· Paul Stolz of the VA distributed brochures regarding services for Veterans and how to effectively ask program recipients if they ever served. 

	Follow-Up:
	· Annette agreed to pdf the VA brochures and distribute electronically. Others agreed to pass out the brochures at meetings and at their respective agencies. 


	Topic #2:
	Discussion:

	PIT Count 2012
	· Committee discussed requirements for this year’s PIT Counts and duties assigned.

	Decisions:
	· Committee decided to include an unsheltered count even though it is not required, but encouraged, this year. This will be in addition to the required shelter count. Date chosen 1/31-2/1/12

	Follow-up:
	· Annette & Yoav to send out tasks, surveys and instructions via e-mail as soon as possible for 1/31 count.


	Topic #3:
	Discussion:

	AHAR & HMIS Update
	· Pat Harper and John DiPirro updated Committee on AHAR reports due 1/13 and 1/20, stating that they are on target to meet the required deadlines. This is the second year that Veteran programming is included in the AHAR.

	Decisions:
	

	Follow-up:
	· Pat and John to inform CoC when AHAR completed.


	Topic #4:
	Discussion:

	CoC Governance
	· Annette reported that progress made with Westchester County Law Dept resulted in their requesting that ByLaws be re-designed as an MOU to avoid contractual issues. 

	Decisions:
	· Committee members agreed to bylaws being revised as an MOU.

	Follow-up:
	· Annette to work with Law Dept and report back to committee.


	Topic #5:
	Discussion:

	VA SSVF Program
	· Kyron Dawkins of WestCOP was introduced as a new grantee of our CoC and he presented on new pilot project to assist homeless veterans and their families. He distributed information on the program and answered committee members’ questions. This program will be included in HMIS and serves the Hudson Valley region.

	Decisions:
	· Kyron agreed to send electronic copies of information to Annette for distribution to CoC.

	Follow-up:
	·  For more information, contact krdawkins@gmail.com


	Topic #6:
	Discussion:

	Centralized CoC Distribution list/e-mail
	· Committee discussed options for having a centralized e-mail that could be used to communicate to CoC members or Co-Chairs and ways to update CoC membership. 

	Decisions:
	· May not be useful as one person would still remain the designee to update the distribution list and send communications out. More info will need to be gathered before next steps taken.

	Follow-up:
	· Annette to send John DiPirro current distribution list.


	Topic #7:
	Discussion:

	CoC Check Up
	· Annette gave update on CoC Check Up. To date, all those required have been completed except for the HMIS lead survey. All 6 required surveys must be completed by 1/20/12. Pat Harper and John DiPirro assured the meeting members that they would meet the deadline. Annette reviewed next steps in this process. After 1/20/12, Annette will go in and review aggregated results provided by HUD. The results must be analyzed by the CoC and an Action Plan developed to  remediate any issues. Future Technical Assistance may be delayed if the CoC does not participate in the CoC Check Up process.  Current Technical Assistance availability is not affected.

	Decisions:
	· All required surveys will be completed by 1/20/12.

	Follow-up:
	· Annette to continue monitoring, and she and Karl will preview results before next meeting.


	Topic #8:
	Discussion:

	New Committees
	· Committee discussed the plan for the roll out of new committees, such as the Providers Committee and continuation of the Data and Systems Committee. 

	Decisions:
	· Paul Anderson-Winchell and Philippa Seltzer agreed to take the lead on next steps for these committees. 

	Follow-up:
	· Karl to give Paul a list of contacts to start from for the Provider Committee.


	Topic #9:
	Discussion:

	SOAR Update
	· Committee discussed position on SOAR (SSI/SSDI Outreach, Access and Recovery) issue. Philippa Seltzer reported that DSS subcontracts with an agency that processes DSS applications and flags those that may be SSI eligible. They employ a SOAR-like system, but it is not SOAR. Annette’s investigation into what SOAR is revealed that it is more than a training program, but a commitment from the CoC to train members as well as become trainers for other CoCs and become partners with larger SOAR agencies. 

	Decisions:
	· Committee agreed that although it is a question asked on the annual application, we need more information regarding the level of commitment involved to decide whether we should proceed.

	Follow-up:
	


	Topic #10:
	Discussion:

	APR Tracker Update/Eviction Prevention Update
	· APR tracker distributed. Karl updated the committee on status of eviction prevention programming. Funding has been drastically cut from most eviction prevention programs. Karl is looking with program directors at other potential sources of funding. Has met with DSS to look at options. 

	Decisions:
	

	Follow-up:
	· Karl to continue to update committee as next steps develop.


	Topic #11:
	Discussion:

	Identification of tasks for 2012
	· Committee began discussion of tasks for 2012. Some may be determined by results of CoC Check Up and subsequent Action Plan. Karl suggested that one priority would be to update the Strategic Plan to end homelessness.

	Decisions:
	· Committee to review current Strategic Plan.

	Follow-up:
	· Karl to send current plan with minutes for CoC to review.


Meeting was closed. 

Respectfully submitted: Annette Peters-Ruvolo

Date: 02/06/12
Next Meeting:  Date: 02/08/12  
Time 2:00-3:30

Location: DCMH, 112 East Post Rd, Room 217
